The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, February 18, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Member Stetson and Jean Upton, Head Secretary.  Clerk Smith and Principal Assessor Donahue were not in attendance.

The Board of Assessors reviewed the mail folder.
The Board signed the warrant in the amount of $149.75.

The Board of Assessors signed the payroll for the week ending 2/21/15.
The Board of Assessors signed (2) Motor Vehicle commitments & warrants for the levy years of 2015 and 2014.

The Assessors signed 1 Real Estate Tax abatement denial letter from the application that was acted on at the meeting of February 4, 2015.
The Board acted on 2 Real Estate/Personal Property abatement applications for FY15.  The Assessors denied both applications and will sign the denial letters at the March 4, 2015 meeting.

The Board of Assessors reviewed the policy set by the Board of Selectmen for the Senior Citizen Property Tax Work-Off Abatement Program.  The maximum allowable annual allotment of the program will be limited to $26,000.00, divisible among any amount of participants as overseen by the Elder Services Director.  This policy is effective as of Calendar Year 2014.
The Board discussed the FY16 Assessor's Budget to be presented to the Board of Selectmen & Finance Committee on March 11th & March 12th at 8:25 p.m.  Chairman McCarthy and Principal Assessor Donahue will attend both meetings.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

Jean A. Upton,

Head Secretary  
